
Agenda Item no. 2 

Environment and Green Investment Committee Minutes - Action log 
(includes outstanding actions from the Environment and Sustainability Committee) 
 
This is the updated action log as at 2nd December 2021 and captures the actions arising from the most recent Environment and Green Investment 
Committee meetings and updates Members on the progress on compliance in delivering the necessary actions. 
 

Environment and Sustainability Committee minutes of 14th January 2021 

50. Swaffham Prior Community 
Heat Project- Investment 
Case 

Sheryl 
French 

A suggestion was made by a 
Member, to instruct officers to 
engage in a discussion with the 
Secretary of State for Business, 
Energy and Industrial Strategy in 
order to broaden the Agricultural 
Grant Schemes to include 
incentives for landowners of 
suitable land for future energy 
projects. By including these 
landowners in the scheme would 
reduce the risks to potential future 
developments 

Update to be provided at Committee 
meeting. 

Ongoing 

Environment and Sustainability Committee minutes of 11 March 2021 

60 Civic Hub Solar Carports- 
Investment Decision/ 
Cambridge EV charge point 
project 

Emily Bolton Members were notified that 
installation of electric charge points 
were underway in Cambridge City. 
It was requested that officers 
would update the Committee of the 
project. 

In collaboration with Cambridge City 
Council, CCC is looking to install 19 
7kW with an additional 4 rapid charge 
points across two areas of the city 
(Riverside & De Freville). The 
procurement process is nearing 
completion. An application to the 
Office for Zero Emission Vehicles On-
street residential charge point 

Ongoing 



 
 

scheme has been submitted. Subject 
to grant funding, installation is 
planned for the summer / early 
autumn.  
The Chair/Vice Chair of Highways 
and Transport were briefed on the 
project in March and the briefing note 
will now be circulated to the new C/ 
VCs of H&T and E+GI. 
Update 01.09.21: A briefing note was 
sent to Chair & Vice Chair of both 
committees on 07.06.21. 
The Council was successful in its 
application to the on street residential 
chargepoint scheme and have been 
awarded £118K. The procurement 
has been completed and BP 
chargemaster have been awarded 
the contract to supply, instal, operate 
and maintain all the chargepoints on 
a 7+3year basis. We are in the 
process of finalising contracts. These 
will be delivered via two mechanisms 
– i) CCC will own the 7kW 
chargepoints and have a 50/50 profit 
share with Chargemaster and ii) the 
rapids will be owned by 
Chargemaster and the Council will be 
“hosting” them, 
- Installation are targeting completion 
by the end of the year unless it due to 
grid  connections- there is extensive 
reinforcement work the UKPN will be 
carrying out.  



 
 

Letters to local residents will be sent 
out shortly and will be jointly from 
ourselves and City Council. 
 

An update will go to committee on 
16th December 2021. 
 

Environment and Green Investment Committee minutes of 1st July 2021 

7. Low Carbon Lifecycle 
Heating Replacements at 
Maintained Schools 

Chris Parkin  It was clarified that the £12.5M 
Environment Fund figures referred 
to in paragraph 2.6.4 was 
incorrect, it should read £13.5M, 
which was made up of £10M 
remaining Environment Fund, plus 
£3.5M Public Sector 
Decarbonisation Scheme.  It was 
confirmed that there was a pipeline 
for some of the £10M and an 
estimate could be provided.   

Update 01.07.21: Cllr Dupré has 
requested a briefing on the pipeline 
and what would be required to 
decarbonise all maintained schools 
by 2030. This is awaiting a forward 
look of works from Education 
Capital’s school Condition Surveys 
and will be provided for the Green 
Investment Advisory Group meeting 
in December. We expect to provide a 
briefing on the pipeline for Council 
Buildings for the same meeting. 

Ongoing 

Environment and Green Investment Committee minutes of 16th November 2021 

27. Cambridgeshire Flood Risk 
Management Strategy 

Hilary Ellis A Member suggested that a 
section should be added to the 
Strategy about ongoing 
responsibilities for management of 
ditches, as responsibilities were 
often unclear.   

The additional text has been drafted 
and circulated.  The public 
consultation commenced on 29 
November. 

Completed 

 


